
The Newsletter of the Greater Atlanta Rose Society
Affiliated with the American Rose Society

June 2007

INSIDE THIS ISSUE

Calendar 2
About The Rose Show 2
June In The Rose Garden 3
Traveling Rosarians 4
Weather Word 5
Ryan's Garden Notes 5
Photographers' Note 6
Don Ziegler Remembered 7
GARS Rose Show Results 8
ARS Update 10
Mini Rose Hall of Fame 10
Mini Roses In Charlotte 10
Consulting Rosarians 11
Rose Resources 11
Officers & Information 12

FROM THE PRESIDENT
Hello, Fellow Rose Lovers,

We had a great rose show Mother’s Day
weekend! Because of the Easter weekend's
freezing temps, we had fewer roses than usual,
but the roses we had were beautiful. I personally
appreciate all those individuals who helped put
on the show and who brought roses to exhibit.

Sadly we lost one of our lifetime members
last week. Don Ziegler was one of the first
society members I got to know. I was traveling a
lot when I first joined, so my only connection to
the society was through the newsletter. Don was
editor at that time. He also complimented my
roses when I entered my first show. I had no idea
what I was doing and the roses didn’t look that
great, but he told me I had great foliage. That
was encouragement enough for me! He was
brilliant and loved to share his knowledge of the
scientific side of growing roses. He had been ill
and not able to attend the meetings for the past
couple of years. But we knew he was around and
we knew we could call and ask a question if we
needed. He will be missed by all of us.

It is time for us all to do a rain dance again.
It is so sad to me to drive through the
neighborhoods and see the suffering lawns and
plants. It is important to keep our roses watered
and still stay within the watering restrictions of
our local area.

I saw a Japanese
beetle the other day. I
have only seen one
beetle and I have seen
damage on one other
rose. I am keeping my
fingers crossed that the
drought is making them
suffer as well. But all
in all, my roses have
been splendid this year!
Right now the garden
looks like a solid sea of
color! I know it won’t

last long, but I can sure enjoy it while I have it!
Hope to see you all at the picnic on the 16th!

And, hope your roses are making you smile,
Louise

JUNE PICNIC 15% OFF!
SATURDAY, JUNE 16 – 1-3PM
By Henry Everett, Consulting Rosarian

The Habersham Garden Center, the location
of our June Picnic, is a unique gardening source
off Cheshire Bridge Road near the Colonnade
Restaurant. Habersham tries to have plants that
you will not find anywhere else. Take their roses,
for instance: the bushes are shipped in from
Texas from the Antique Rose Emporium; there
are some old goodies and some David Austins.

Each Saturday morning, Habersham has a
gardening seminar. The morning of our picnic,
from 11am to 12 noon, the seminar will be on
xeriscaping. We are welcome to attend. Our
picnic will begin at 1pm and end about 3pm. To
encourage us to take a few things home,
Habersham is giving us a 15% discount on
anything except items held on consignment.

Bring a covered dish. Treat your friends to
something wonderful from your kitchen: meat,
vegetable, salad, or dessert. Include a serving
utensil. GARS will provide sodas, paper, and
plastic products. For more information, call me
at 770-938-3134, dandlioncat@earthlink.net.
LOCATION: Habersham Garden Center, 2067
Manchester St. NE, Atlanta, GA 30324.
Phone 404-873-2484, or see on-line at
www.habershamgardens.com.
DIRECTIONS: Manchester is a little street off
Cheshire Bridge, near Piedmont. It is close to
landmarks such as The Colonnade, Ursula’s
Cooking School, and PBS. Roxx Restaurant is
right on the corner. Habersham
is about one block down, with
parking right on the street. Look
for the large canopied tent
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erected for the seminar and picnic.
REMINDER!!!!!

The 2007 DSD Fall Convention and Show -
Committee meeting will be held one hour prior to
the picnic on Saturday June 16th. All are invited;
committee chairs are especially encouraged to
attend.

COMING EVENTS
Jun 16 – GARS Picnic at Habersham

Gardens, 1-3pm.
Jun 28-Jul 2 – American Rose Society

Spring National Convention & Rose
Show, St. Paul, MN. Contact Norma
Booty, 952-432-4313,
http://twincitiesrose.org/2007convention

Jul 17 – GARS meeting, 7:30pm, ABG
Aug 10-12 – DSD Blackspot & Beetle Festival.

Contact Debbie Coolidge, 561-684-
2421geoffcoolidge@bellsouth.net

Aug 21 – GARS meeting, 7:30pm, ABG
Sep 13-17 – American Rose Society Fall National

Convention & Rose Show, St. Louis, MO.
Website: www.arsconventionstl.org/

Sep 18 – GARS meeting, 7:30pm, ABG
Oct 6-7 – Augusta Rose Society Rose Show
Oct 13-14 – Northeast Georgia/Gwinnett Rose

Societies Rose Show, Athens, GA. Contact
Bobbie Reed, 770-979-4237,
berdks@mindspring.com

Oct 13 – Georgia National Fair Rose Show, Perry,
GA

Oct 19-21 – Deep South District Convention &
Rose Show in Atlanta

Nov 20 – GARS meeting, 7:30pm, ABG
Dec 8 – GARS Holiday Party

ABOUT THE ROSE SHOW

Thank you, everyone who volunteered for
the Rose Show! We had a show after all, and it
was because you responded with your help,
your roses, and your cooperative spirit. Yes, it
was small, but our visitors did not realize that,
and our smallest visitors were eager to smell
the flowers. In fact, we have plans for our next
show to set up a low table with specimens just
so the children can smell them! Any other
creative thoughts will be welcomed.

Again, my deep appreciation to all of you.
Kitsy Mostellar, Master Rosarian

MORE ABOUT THE ROSE SHOW(S)
Our special thanks to the following who

helped to underwrite awards for the rose show:
Linda Bohne, The Bowden Law Firm, P.C.,
Al Coleman, Anne Moore Colgin, Cobb
County Master Gardeners, Martha Davis,
Karen Eddy, Henry Everett & Jesse Usleton,
Duane & Cathy Farmer, Nan Frost, Dr.
Bruce Gillette, Tim Harper & Michael Rooks,
John & JoAnn Keller, Jim Kelley, Kitsy
Mostellar, Sharon Phillips, Bobbie Reed &
Don Schwarz, Walter & Linda Reed, Pam &
Rob Russell, Linda Schuppener, Diane
Snyder, Louise Stafford, and Stan Leacock –
Stan's Rose Care.

How big was the show? For the statistically
minded, we had 353 entries (about half of a
"normal" year), with over 800 blooms. We also
had 23 artistic designs. And thousands of visitors
dropped by to be inspired by our roses. Not bad
for a year when nobody had any roses!
Congratulations to everyone who participated!

South Metro Rose Society also had a small
show, the week after ours, with several GARS
members participating as exhibitors – Walt &
Linda Reed, Diane Snyder, Bobbie Reed & Don
Schwarz – and as judge – Susan Clingenpeel.
Some of us will take any chance to see beautiful
roses, and help a sister society stage a successful
show.
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JUNE IN THE ROSE GARDEN
By Bobbie Reed, Consulting Rosarian

OBSERVE – My, what an unusual spring! After
the Easter freeze, with temperatures down to
25°, Mother Nature swung back with highs in
the mid-80s to 90°. Our roses responded, with
a heavy spring flush in late May. Those
blooms have perhaps been a bit short-lived,
what with the heat and drought, and the first
Japanese beetles have been reported, plus thrips
and spider mites. For this summer, I predict
less-than-usual blackspot, and more bugs!
WATER –Rain has been sparse all year – in the
last six months, we've had just 13.5" of rain
around Atlanta, less than half our usual, with
no relief in sight. We are officially in a Level 2
drought in north Georgia, with watering
restrictions hitting hard in the rose garden.
Outdoor watering is allowed from midnight to
10 a.m. on Sundays, Tuesdays, and Thursdays
at odd-number street addresses, and on
Mondays, Wednesdays, and Saturdays at even-
number addresses, and is banned all day on
Fridays. In Atlanta and Fulton County,
watering is allowed only on weekends, before
10am. What's a rosarian to do? Drip irrigation
and soaker hoses are more efficient users of
water, and timers will allow you to manage
your watering at odd hours, while still getting
some sleep!
FEED – Roses don't eat, they drink their
nutrients. That can be hard to arrange when the
weather is hot and water is scarce. Organic,
time-release, and liquid fertilizers are less
likely to burn roots. Be sure not to let your
plants dry out after fertilizing them, to protect
them from root burn.
SPRAY – Powdery mildew flourishes in high
humidity with dry leaves, while blackspot
multiplies when water stands on leaves for
several hours. Mostly, we're having the former,
and indeed I've found fresh powdery mildew on
some of my roses this week. Watering
overnight may allow leaves to stay wet for
hours. Manage either with regular fungicide

sprays. For best results, use a combination of a
systemic fungicide like Funginex or Immunox
(triforine, myclobutanil) and a contact
fungicide like Pentathlon or Daconil
(mancozeb, chlorothalonil) mixed together,
sprayed at 7-day intervals, or at 14-day
intervals if you use Banner Maxx
(propiconazole) or Compass (trifloxystrobin) as
the systemic. If disease has already set in for
you, try increasing the frequency with which
you spray – maybe to as often as every three
days, for three weeks or so, until the problem is
under control. If you choose to spray for
Japanese beetles (and many of us don't), Sevin
or Orthene must be applied at frequent
intervals, since the beetles will fly in from a
mile away to feast at gardens as luscious as
yours. Spraying insecticides will hasten the
invasion of spider mites, so be sure to wash the
underside of leaves whenever you can, or spray
with Avid, Floramite, Hexygon, or Forbid;
water is a lot cheaper!
PRUNE – We don't need to prune much this
month, the Japanese beetles will do it for us!
Those beetles are attracted to the color and
fragrance of roses. We can make life less
interesting for them, and have less damage from
them in our gardens, if we'll cut all blooms as
soon as they start to open. There will be less
color in the garden for a few weeks, but we'll get
to enjoy the roses indoors, and the beetles won't.
MULCH – Mulch helps to keep soil from drying
out too fast, and it also keeps the soil cooler in
the summer. If your mulch is getting thin, add
more now, to conserve that scarce water. You
can fertilize through the mulch, so you never
have to pull it away over the summer.
PLANT – This time of year, we can plant roses in
containers or in the garden if we're sure they'll be
watered regularly. New roses are much too
delicate to be abandoned to a once-a-week, hit-
or-miss watering schedule, though. Fortunately,
just-planted roses can be watered any day before
10am for 30 days after planting.
ENJOY – June can be frustrating, but don't forget
to stop and smell the roses! And yes, we will
have normal roses by fall, I promise!
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THE TRAVELING ROSARIANS
SPRAYING, WATERING,
MULCHING, AND MORE

By Linda & Walt Reed, Master Rosarians

Since we will be traveling when the
newsletter appears in June, July, and August, we
decided to make this a 3-in-1 report. We would
like to pass on some things you should be looking
out for in the rose garden, and things you should
be doing over the summer months.

It seems as though the late frost we had just
heightened some of the disease problems in the
garden. You should be on the look out for those
“mighty mites”, those chewing Japanese beetles,
and be aware of the drought situation we are
experiencing. Roses need water and food in spite
of any problems that may occur. A well-fed rose
is a happy and healthy rose, but there are some
things we have no control over.
SPRAYING – Keep up your spray program for
blackspot and other fungi. Only use insecticides
when insect are present. We have had a very dry
time and the mites have appeared in force. For
mite control, a couple of good sprays to use are
Floramite and/or Avid. Floramite gives control
immediately since it also kills the eggs of those
that have not yet hatched and will last for several
weeks in controlling the mite problem. Avid
needs to be used several times to break the cycle
of the mites since it does not kill the eggs. Mites
can be controlled with a strong stream of water to
wash the mites off the plants. This needs to be
done frequently (every three days, for at least 12
days) as the mites can crawl back on the plant,
especially when it is as dry as it has been in May.

The beetles may be making their appearance
soon. Since the cycling of our roses is late due to
the frost, they will be in full bloom for those
nasty critters to chew on. There is little to be done
unless you have the time to use powdered Sevin
about every three days, or the time to physically
pick them off on a daily basis. Some rosarians
have reported some success with the use of Merit
in controlling thrips, and in addition there has
been less beetle destruction. Remember to spray
after the roses have been watered well, which will

lessen their tendency to get spray burn, especially
in hot weather.
WATERING – Obviously, there are a number of
ways to water roses, from elaborate automatic
systems to the old sprinkling can. The right
choice is a function of the size of the rose garden
and the size of one's budget. The experts all seem
to say roses should be watered deeply. Roses
should be watered in the morning rather than in
the evening, particularly if watering with an
overhead sprinkler. If watered later in the day,
overhead sprinkling will keep the foliage wet
through the night, which encourages disease.
Water slowly enough so that it drains into the soil
and doesn't run off.

Roses must be watered thoroughly during the
growing season at least twice a week. However,
one should regularly monitor the moisture
content by inserting a finger into the surrounding
ground around the bushes. If there is no moisture
an inch below the surface, it is time to water.

One thing a majority of professed rose
experts agree on is that one cannot give a rose too
much water, although roses must NOT sit or rest
in water! Good drainage is just as important.
Rose foliage tends to wilt if water is insufficient.
Pay attention to the watering days in your area so
as not to be fined for watering on the wrong day.
MULCHING – This is simply layering organic
material (compost or similar material) over the
soil among the rose bushes. Nothing is more
practical or beneficial for bushes and the beds in
which they grow. It can be piled from 2 to 4
inches thick. The bushes benefit from a steady
breakdown of nutrients all season long. Mulch
provides a blanket of protection, keeping the
roots cool during very hot weather. Mulching
encourages root growth and keeps the soil
temperature even in both summer and winter. It
also aids greatly in moisture retention. The
recommended watering procedure is a drip
system directly on the rose beds. Mulch
conserves the water and keeps it under the soil
surface. Finally, mulching controls weeds. If it is
thick enough, weeds can't easily grow through it.
Pine straw or pine bark make good mulch, and
tend to be a natural weed barrier. Other materials
can include anything organic that breaks down
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into humus: compost, bark, oak leaves, and straw
are all good. The mulch must not mat and cause
water runoff that would interfere with irrigation.
FERTILIZING – If one wants more and larger
blooms, roses must be fertilized. Roses must be
helped along and properly coaxed toward the
kinds of blooms one is after. Roses like to be fed
and should be fed at lease twice a month while
they are growing. Until the rose bush is growing
well, one-half the recommended amount should
be used. Then increase to the full, recommended
amount. Fish emulsion, Response, or any liquid
fertilizer is good. Granular fertilizers will have a
tendency to burn since it is so hot here, unless
you water well before and after using them.
Roses love variety in their food diet.

A good drink of alfalfa tea is great: mix 12
cups of alfalfa pellets in 30 gallons of water. You
can add the recommended amount per gallon of
fish emulsion and/or Epsom salts for an extra
boost. Brew for four days to one week (covered).
Stir each day. Then water each bush with about
one gallon of the mixture. They love it!

Manure is also an important material to use
but it must be aged to keep from burning the
bush, especially the delicate hair-like feeder roots
of the rose bush.
CULTIVATING – should be done as shallowly as
possible by just breaking the outer crust of the
soil. This will permit air to enter the soil and will
not injure any roots that may be growing in the
upper soil layer. Do not allow the soil to become
hard at any time during the growing season. If
attention has been paid to the discussion of
mulching above, it should not be necessary to
cultivate.

The avid rose grower keeps a calendar of
what has been done and what should be done. A
note should be made every time roses are fed and
what they are fed. Detail the spray program, and
record the rainfall. This record helps you to keep
track of what is going on in your rose garden

Each year one gains more experience.
Concentration and an ongoing earnest effort to
build on one's "fountain of knowledge" will result
in progress toward growing better roses.
Enjoy the summer and your roses. We hope to
see you all at the picnic.

Weather Word
By Ryan Tilley, Consulting Rosarian

So much for my enthusiasm in March. Usually
if you can avoid a late March freeze, life is good.
But the April freeze was devastating to some
gardens, and now the drought has taken center
stage. As it stands, the rainfall deficit is around 12"
across most of north Georgia. It might take a few
tropical storms like the 3 in a row that happened a
few years ago to break the drought. But that year
was sort of a fluke, and not likely to happen again.

The National Weather Service official summer
outlook says temperatures will be above normal and
precipitation will average out near normal.

June 15 Avg High Avg Low Avg Rain
Atlanta 87 68 3.56
Alpharetta 85 64 3.67
Athens 87 66 3.93
Blairsville 81 57 4.32
Columbus 90 68 4.07
Helen 83 59 4.58
Macon 90 67 3.58
Rome 85 62 4.16

Ryan’s Garden Notes
By Ryan Tilley, Consulting Rosarian

Oh, what a world...what a world... what a
world!! Who would have thought that a year
without a March freeze could severely damage
my beautiful spring garden? But that is exactly
what happened! You just do not expect
temperatures in the low 20s the second week of
April. My roses were hit hard. So far there have
been 15 fatalities, many of them younger roses,
but almost every rose had some significant cane
damage and others were severely knocked back.
It took a lot of re-pruning, and by the last week in
April, the garden looked like the garden in mid-
February...bare of any foliage. I only prune my
hybrid teas back to 4' in late March, so I had a lot
of canes to work with. Most roses needed to be
cut back about a foot or so.

As the weather warmed up, a lot of big canes
began to discolor and had to be pruned much
more, even back to the bud union. I expect I will
be seeing more of these in the next few weeks as
the roses continue to experience the usual stress
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of summer weather. This "delayed dieback"
often occurs after a severe late freeze, after the
cane has used up its stored energy and is unable
to utilize nutrients and water from the roots.
Even if there is still growth on the canes, the cane
is a goner and must be pruned out.

But the insidious freeze did not stop at just
roses. What a gyp, no spring at all in the garden
this year. And now we have the drought to
contend with! Not the best news when faced with
a recovering rose garden. The three words you
never want to hear in the same sentence are "late
freeze" and "drought."

As I walk through my garden here in the last
week of May, I am finally getting to see some
blooms, but the blooms have been below par.
Most are small with so-so form and rather short
stems. I will just have to settle for color in the
garden during this bloom cycle. The only
positive is that with the drought, there is not
much botrytis showing up on any of the blooms.
Some immature buds were undoubtedly affected
by the freeze and are showing classic "bull-
nosing", a condition where the bloom opens
rather flat and compressed with apparent
vegetative features in the center of the bloom.
The short stems may be an indication that the
canes don’t have the "juice" to produce the
typical long stems. It may be necessary to
severely prune many of these canes after they
bloom, even though they don’t show any of the
typical discoloration. Looking on the bright side,
the continual removal of entire canes will help
concentrate energy into the remaining canes and
the new basals and low laterals.

HELLO, PHOTOGRAPHERS!
This is a reminder to enter pictures for the

DSD photo contest – the deadline is July 31.
When you enter, expect a reply from me

that I received your photos. I will out of town
from June 22 to July 13, so responses might be
slow at that time. I will be checking my e-mail
(roberthsnyder@bellsouth.net) and keeping up
with answering your mail as quickly as I can.

Now is the time to be taking pictures!!
Looking forward to seeing your entries,

Diane Snyder

Another interesting side effect of the freeze
will be the effect on Japanese Beetles. Beetles
typically arrive in force around the start of the
second bloom cycle. They love those tasty
blooms, but this year, those tasty blooms will be
coming a lot later. Without those blooms to feast
on, will they eat more of the leaves, or flock to
some other food source? And did the freeze
affect the larvae in the soil? Will there be fewer
beetles to start with? I have already noticed that
the aphids were not as bad as usual, but the thrips
sure didn’t have any trouble finding the first
blooms. Normally I would be applying a few
applications of Conserve over the blooms right
about now to keep them clean, but since the
blooms are sub par, I am going to reduce the
number of times I mist the tops of the plants this
spring. I just need them to open nicely so they
look good on the bush. For now, the main rose
garden chores will consist of continuing pruning
of damaged canes and watering, lots of watering.

As for the recovery of the roses, it is going to
be up to them as to how strong they come back. I
will help them by keeping them well-watered and
well-fertilized. I will not deviate much from my
normal fertilizer program, but I may add an extra
application of alfalfa tea, fish emulsion, or Mills
Easy Feed.

On the weakest bushes, I may nip off all the
buds to re-direct all the plants energy into making
new canes. But make no mistake, the ones that
don’t seem to be responding with at least one or
two strong canes from the bud union will
probably be getting acquainted with Mister
Shovel later this summer. With well over 100
other roses that need my attention, the pressure
will be on each and every rose to
either produce or perish!
First-timers Nicole Woods, with her
Novice-winning Rose de Rescht, and
Duane Blair with his first Mini Flora

King,
Tiffany
Lynn.
Duane
won
Novice
last
year.
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GREATER ATLANTA ROSE SOCIETY ROSE SHOW RESULTS
MAY 12-13, 2007

HORTICULTURE
H.H.HUCKEBA TROPHY Gold Medal Anne Moore Colgin
BOWMAN TROPHY Gemini Anne Moore Colgin
CAPT NATHAN LEVY TROPHY Black Magic Chris Woods
MARVOUS MOSTELLAR TROPHY Mme Hardy, Sidonie, Queen of Bobbie Reed & Don Schwarz

Bourbons, Mme Isaac Pereire, William Lobb, Rose de Rescht,
Cardinal de Richelieu, Russelliana, Ferdinand Pichard,
Gros Choux d'Hollande, Fantin-Latour, Honorine de Brabant

HASTINGS BOWL NO AWARD
DOROTHY HUIE TROPHY Permanent Wave Anna & Verne Davis
BILLIE MARSH TROPHY NO ENTRY
MAIBELLE HODGINS TROPHY NO AWARD
BOB SNYDER TROPHY Jude the Obscure, Cardinal Hume, Evelyn Anna & Verne Davis
HYBRIDTEA QUEEN Blake Hedrick Jim & Kay Harrell
HYBRIDTEA KING Veteran's Honor Jim & Kay Harrell
HYBRIDTEA PRINCESS Moonstone Cindy Dale
FULLY OPEN HT Louise Estes Jim & Kay Harrell
HT/GRANDIFLORA SPRAY Gemini Cindy Dale
SINGLE-TYPE HYBRID TEA NO AWARD
FLORIBUNDA SPRAY Sexy Rexy Cindy Dale
ONE-BLOOM FLORIBUNDA Kanegem Cindy Dale
POLYANTHA SPRAY Snow White Anna & Verne Davis
CLIMBER Don Juan Cindy Dale
CLASSIC SHRUB F.J. Grootendoorst Louise & Bill Stafford
DAVIDAUSTIN SHRUB Evelyn Anna & Verne Davis
OTHERMODERN SHRUB Basye's Blueberry Anna & Verne Davis
BEST MODERN SHRUB Basye's Blueberry Anna & Verne Davis
OGR: ALBA/GALLICA Cardinal de Richelieu Bobbie Reed & Don Schwarz
OGR: CENTIFOLIA/MOSS Gros Choux d'Hollande Bobbie Reed & Don Schwarz
OGR: CHINA/TEA/NOISETTE Blush Noisette Cindy Dale
OGR: BOURBON Eugene E. Marlitt Bobbie Reed & Don Schwarz
OGR: HYBRID PERPETUAL Sidonie Bobbie Reed & Don Schwarz
OGR: DAMASK/PORTLAND/OTHER Chevy Chase Anna & Verne Davis
DOWAGERQUEEN Sidonie Bobbie Reed & Don Schwarz
V ICTORIAN ROSE Chevy Chase Anna & Verne Davis
SPECIES Rosa roxburghii Bobbie Reed & Don Schwarz
COLLECTION: HT/GR Cajun Sunrise Jim & Kay Harrell
COLLECTION: FLOR/POLY SPRAY The Fairy Pam & Rob Russell
COLLECTION: FLOR ONE-BLOOM NO AWARD
COLLECTION: CLIMBER NO ENTRY
COLLECTION: SHRUBS Basye's Blueberry Anna & Verne Davis
COLLECTION: OGR/SPECIES Shailer's Provence Bobbie Reed & Don Schwarz
ROSE IN A BOWL Jema Anne Moore Colgin
ENGLISH BOX/EXHIBITION Big Time, Louise Estes, Cajun Moon Jim & Kay Harrell
GOLDENCELEBRATION NO ENTRY
ARTIST'S PALETTE NO ENTRY
H I-LO NO ENTRY
ROSE IN A FRAME Moonstone Cindy Dale
FRAGRANCE Fragrant Cloud Anne Moore Colgin
SEEDLINGS & SPORTS NO ENTRY
NOVICE – ONE-BLOOM Rose de Rescht Nicole Woods
NOVICE – SPRAY NO ENTRY
BEST NOVICE Rose de Rescht Nicole Woods
JUDGES Poulsen's Pearl Paul & Charlotte Blankenship
CHALLENGE – MINI EXHIBITION BOWL NO ENTRY
CHALLENGE – MINI MIXED BOWL NO ENTRY
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MINI QUEEN Bee's Knees Louise & Bill Stafford
MINI KING Glowing Amber Cindy Dale
MINI PRINCESS Fairhope Jim & Kay Harrell
MINIFLORA QUEEN Dr. John Dickman Jim & Kay Harrell
MINIFLORA KING Tiffany Lynn Duane Blair
MINIFLORA PRINCESS Lady E'owyn Jim & Kay Harrell
FULLY OPEN MINI Fairhope Jim & Kay Harrell
SINGLE-TYPE MINI Neon Cowboy Nancy Miller
MINI ROSE SPRAY Soroptimist International Bobbie Reed & Don Schwarz
MINIFLORA ROSE SPRAY Tiffany Lynn Duane Blair
MINI ROSE IN A BOWL Soroptimist International Jim & Kay Harrell
MINIFLORA ROSE IN A BOWL Equinox Cindy Dale
MINI ENGLISH BOX – EXHIBITION Tammy Darlene, Incognito, Fairhope Cindy Dale
MINI ENGLISH BOX – FULLY OPEN NO ENTRY
BEST MINI ENGLISH BOX Tammy Darlene, Incognito, Fairhope Cindy Dale
MINI ARTIST'S PALETTE NO AWARD
COLLECTION: 3 ONE-BLOOM MINIS Dr. John Dickman Jim & Kay Harrell
COLLECTION: 5 ONE-BLOOM MINIS Chattooga Jim & Kay Harrell
COLLECTION: 3 MINI SPRAYS Elfinglo Bobbie Reed & Don Schwarz
COLLECTION: CYCLE OF BLOOM Bee's Knees Louise & Bill Stafford
PRETTY AS A PICTURE Memphis King Pam & Rob Russell
NAME THAT ROSE NO ENTRY
SWEEPSTAKES Bobbie Reed & Don Schwarz
MINI SWEEPSTAKES Cindy Dale
BEST IN SHOW Basye's Blueberry Anna & Verne Davis

ARRANGEMENTS – "CELEBRATIONS"
TRADITIONALMASS: NO AWARD

Beauty of Many Blessings
TRADITIONALLINE/LINE-MASS: Alice Boyd Fame

Paths We Have Traveled
MODERN FREE-FORM: Pam Russell Bronze Certificate The Fairy, Pierre de Ronsard

Ventures Into Space
MODERN UNDERWATER: Karen Radde Artist, Gold Certificate Oranges 'n' Lemons

Water In Our World
ORIENTAL: Bobbie Reed Oriental, Silver Certificate Edith Schurr, Butter Cream

Creation of Oriental Design
FUNCTIONAL TRAY: Midnight Treat NO AWARD
FUNCTIONAL TABLE: Luncheon Treat NO AWARD
PRINCESS: Pam Russell Princess The Fairy, Pierre de Ronsard,

The Rose Bossa Nova, Gabrielle Privat,
Weeping China Doll

MINI TRADITIONALMASS: NO ENTRY
MINI TRADITIONAL LINE/LINE-MASS: Pam Russell Mini Royalty Minnie Pearl

Life Lines
MINI MODERN FREE-STYLE: Pam Russell Memphis King

Mothers
MINI MODERN HANGING: Pam Russell Ty
MINI ORIENTAL MORIBANA: Karen Radde Mini Oriental, Mini Gold Certificate

Oriental Beauty Green Ice
MINI ORIENTAL NAGEIRE: Oriental Simplicity NO AWARD
DRIED WALL EMBELLISHMENT: Decorations NO ENTRY
MINI DRIED WALL EMBELLISHMENT: Tiny Decorations NO ENTRY
NOVICE: Just Celebrate NO AWARD
JUDGES: Your Dreams NO ENTRY
GEORGE HARBOUR, JR TROPHY Karen Radde, "Oriental Beauty"
MARY COLEMAN TROPHY Alice Boyd, "Paths We Have Traveled"
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ARS UPDATE
By Kitsy Mostellar, Master Rosarian

ARS Regional Director

By now, you may have read or heard that the
American Rose Society needs to change some
things. Therefore, the Board of Directors will
consider a dues increase, the first in several years,
and a possible restructuring of the magazine to
provide you with fewer but better issues. We are
planning to set our dues to reflect those of the
other large plant societies with similar structure.

We have recently learned that Michael Craft,
our Executive Director for the past two years, has
submitted his resignation to President Steve
Jones, in order to devote more of his attention to
a business interest. Mike has been a positive
influence on the society in his tenure. He has
reorganized the staff and established some sound
business practices in the day-to-day operation of
the ARS. He has agreed to make himself
available to ease the transition when his
replacement is on board.

Michael Craft, we salute you for your service
and wish you well in the future.

NOMINATIONS are being solicited for the
ARS MINIATURE ROSE HALL OF FAME
before June 30. Eligible roses must be at least 20
years old. Look for the nomination form at
www.ars.org/Forms/call-minihof, or send your
nominations to Dr. Jim Hering at 1050 Kingwood
Drive, Marion, OH 43302.

We Three Queens of
the GARS show –
Blake Hedrick, Bee's
Knees, and Dr. John
Dickman

MINI ROSES IN CHARLOTTE
By Bobbie Reed, Consulting Rosarian

In the midst of our wacko spring, Don and I
ventured to Charlotte to bask among glorious, if
diminutive, roses in early May. Atlanta
rosarians were well represented: Linda Bohne,
Alice & Bud Boyd, Susan & Madison
Clingenpeel, Karen Radde, and Pam & Rob
Russell were there.

As expected, it was a small convention, but
that just made it easier to talk to folks from near
and far, some of whom were there to escape
lingering cold weather back home. The first
night was a gala reception at the Mint Museum of
Craft+Design, a brisk walk from the hotel.

Saturday was filled with rose show activities,
but alas, none of us had roses! No problem, we
all pitched in to work at the show, as arrangers,
judges, and clerks, so we could get up-close-and-
personal with the roses. Despite weather
problems around the country, there were some
lovely roses, and three of the top four awards
went to the Deep South District's Ray Gillebeau.
Our own Alice Boyd scored a win in the Judges'
arrangements.

The awards presentation included the formal
introduction of a new rose (our convention gift), a
gorgeous red miniflora, Ricky Hendricks, as well
as new Award of Excellence winners, and the
rose show winners. A wine and cheese reception
followed, and then we were on our own.

Saturday dawned cool, but we were on the
bus, ready for our garden tour. Roses were
sparse, but friendship was abundant on the bus.
The tour highlight was the new Daniel Stowe
Botanical Garden in Gastonia. My heart fell
when I heard that the rose garden hadn't been
completed, but roses were interspersed
throughout the gardens, so we were able to get a
more-than-adequate "rose fix."

Rose conventions are fun, for first-timers and
for veterans. Won't you try one? Upcoming
opportunities include ARS conventions in St.
Paul, MN, and St. Louis, MO, this summer. Then
there's the Deep South District Blackspot &
Beetle Festival in August, and of course the Deep
South District Convention that we're hosting in
October. We hope to see you there!
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NEED HELP WITH YOUR ROSES?
Our society is fortunate to have a number of members who have been trained and certified as Consulting Rosarians and
Master Rosarians by the American Rose Society. These members are available for advice and consultation. Please call
on any of them whenever you need help with your roses.

THE GREATER ATLANTA ROSE SOCIETY
2007 Membership Form

Name ___________________________________
Address _________________________________
City ___________________ Zip ______ -_______
Phone (H) _____________ (W/C) _____________
E-mail Address ____________________________
GARS Membership Dues Categories (Per Household)

Regular Membership $20 ___
Senior Membership (65 and over) $15 ___
Late Payment Fee (after March 1) $5 ___

I would like to support GARS with an elevated membership:
Friend of GARS $25 - $34 ____
Contributing Member $35 - $49 ____
Sponsoring Member $50+ ____

I WOULD PREFER TO RECEIVE
THE FULL-COLOR SOCIETY NEWSLETTER BY ____E-MAIL ,
OR, THE BLACK & WHITE NEWSLETTER BY ____U.S. MAIL

I am an American Rose Society member. __Yes __No
NUMBER OF ROSE BUSHES IN MY GARDEN _________

Make check payable to “GARS” and forward to:
STAN LEACOCK, GARS TREASURER

3871 Gladney Drive
Atlanta, GA 30340

INSIDE PERIMETER
Alice Boyd 770-938-8644 budpapa@bellsouth.net
Robert Burns 404-350-8922 rjburns@mindspring.com
Anna Davis 404-843-8385 annadrose@aol.com
Tim Harper 404-622-1841 harperooks@aol.com
John Keller 404-351-0110 johnkeller@bellsouth.net
Carroll Olson 404-633-9921 coolson@mindspring.com
Michael Rooks 404-622-1841 harperooks@aol.com
Rob Russell 404-870-0973 rob@russellproperties.com
Connie Winter 770-436-3275 conniewinter@charter.net

NORTH
David Baker 770-449-6407 bakerds21@aol.com
Cathy Farmer 770-928-2333 duancath@bellsouth.net
Bruce Gillett 770-425-3253 bgillett@bellsouth.net
Jim Kelley 770-671-0493 jkelley158@joimail.com
Marc Komisarow 770-220-3005 mskom@mindspring.com
Kitsy Mostellar 770-980-1680 kmostellar@juno.com
Sharon Phillips 770-973-2166 adlibberosa@earthlink.net
Hart Phinney 770-565-7576 maphkp@netzero.com
Anita Smith 770-751-0468 Smith_am@bellsouth.net
Ryan Tilley 770-517-9011 wtilley598@aol.com
Jane Zinn 770-973-6722

EAST
Linda Bohne 770-822-6933 linda.bohne@mindspring.com
Susan Clingenpeel

770-868-4476 roses4sjc@comcast.net
Henry Everett 770-938-3134 dandlioncat@earthlink.net
Stan Leacock 770-908-7526 vistan@bellsouth.net
Nancy Miller 770-963-6490 2manyroses@bellsouth.net
Bobbie Reed 770-979-4237 berdks@mindspring.com
Don Schwarz 770-979-4237 berdks@mindspring.com
Diane Snyder 770-985-8861 RobertHSnyder@bellsouth.net
Louise Stafford770-985-6014 roseylou@earthlink.net

WEST
Linda Schuppener

770-489-4865 linda2742@comcast.net
SOUTH

Linda & Walt Reed
770-632-9907 linwalreed@aol.com

ADDITIONAL ROSE RESOURCES

American Rose Society, PO
Box 30,000, Shreveport, LA
71130, phone 318-938-5402.
Annual dues are $37, or $34
for those 65 or older; a three-
year membership is $100.
Associate membership for the
spouse of a regular member is $13. Membership
benefits include the American Rose Magazine, the
American Rose Annual, and the Handbook for
Selecting Roses. The American Rose Society also
publishes four specialty quarterly bulletins: Rose
Exhibitors' Forum, OGR & Shrub Gazette,
Mini/Mini-Flora Rose Bulletin, and Rose
Arrangers' Bulletin ($15 for REF, $10 for each of
the other three), to help you explore the world of
roses. Website: www.ars.org

The DSD Bulletin is the 2003 Gold Medal-
winning quarterly publication of the Deep South
District of the ARS. Subscriptions are $10 per
year, or $25 for 3 years. Mailing address: Jim &
Kay Harrell, 121 Shore Rush Circle, St. Simon's
Island, GA 31522.
DSD e-mail: DSDbulletin@Fairmarsh.com
DSD website: www.deepsouthdistrict.org
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GREATER ATLANTA ROSE SOCIETY OFFICERS

Louise Stafford, CR, President
770-985-6014, roseylou@earthlink.net

Henry Everett, CR, Vice President/Programs
770-938-3134, dandlioncat@earthlink.net

Linda Schuppener, CR, Vice President/Membership
770-489-4865, linda2742@comcast.net

Stan Leacock, CR, Treasurer
770-908-7526, vistan@bellsouth.net

Nan Frost, Secretary
678-358-7855, nan@nanfrost.com

Michael Rooks, CR, CR Coordinator
404-622-1841, harperooks@aol.com

Bobbie Reed, CR, Newsletter Editor
770-979-4237, berdks@mindspring.com

Alice Boyd, CR, Newsletter Distribution
770-938-8644, budpapa@bellsouth.net

Tim Harper, CR, Hospitality Coordinator
404-622-1841, harperooks@aol.com

Website: www.atlantarose.org

Newsletter of the Greater Atlanta Rose Society
Bobbie Reed, Editor
3388 Lennox Court
Lawrenceville, GA 30044-5616

Our president Louise Stafford with her first-ever Mini
Queen, Bee's Knees. Congratulations, Louise!
REMINDER: THE GARS PICNIC WILL BE SATURDAY,

JUN 16, 1PM, AT HABERSHAM GARDENS.
NO MEETING THIS MONTH!

THE GREATER ATLANTA ROSE SOCIETY is affiliated
with the American Rose Society. We meet at the
Atlanta Botanical Garden, 1345 Piedmont Ave NE,
Atlanta, on the third Tuesday of most months.
Membership is open to anyone interested in
growing roses. Annual dues are $20 per household.
Membership benefits include the newsletter;
meetings with informative speakers and programs;
and conversations with some really nice rose-
growing people! Contact any officer for more
information, or come to a meeting.

MEMBERSHIPS & RENEWALS: Mail payment to:
Stan Leacock, Treasurer, 3871 Gladney
Drive, Atlanta, GA 30340.

While the advice and information in this newsletter are
believed to be true and accurate, neither the authors nor
Editor can accept any legal responsibility for any errors
or omissions that may have been made. The GARS and
ARS make no warranty, expressed or implied, with
respect to the material contained herein.


